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14 December 2020

	Ask for/Gofynwch am
	M Matthews

	Telephone/Rhif ffôn
	01446 - 709727

	Fax/Ffacs
	

	e-mail/e-bost
	Admissions@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk

	Your Ref/Eich Cyf
	

	My Ref/Cyf
	MM/ADM


To: Parents of primary age children living within Pencoedte and St Cyres school catchment areas
       Parents of primary age children living within Ysgol Dewi Sant and Ysgol St Baruc school 

       catchment areas
 Parents of children currently attending Ysgol Dewi Sant and Ysgol St Baruc primary schools
       Prescribed Consultees
Dear Consultee,
VALE OF GLAMORGAN COUNCIL - SCHOOL ADMISSION ARRANGEMENTS 2022/2023
The Vale Council is consulting on a proposed change to school admission arrangements for community schools for the academic year 2022/2023 in respect of a proposed temporary change to St Cyres school catchment area for a period of three years commencing 2022/23 and a permanent change to Ysgol Dewi Sant school catchment area. There are no changes to the admission policy and oversubscription criteria used for entry to schools.
Secondary School Catchment Area Review
As part of the Council's continual review of the supply and demand for school places a review is necessary to ensure areas reflect the needs of the school populations they serve recognising that parental preference has an impact on the overall position. 
Why do we carry out a review?
· Large year 6 cohorts are expected to enter the secondary sector from 2021 onwards putting pressure on future demand for secondary school places.
· The Council has changed from a feeder school system to a catchment area basis for entry to secondary education from September 2020.

· The establishment of mixed sex schooling in Barry has impacted on parental preference in the area.
· Large scale and other housing developments are having an impact on pupil numbers.
· There is potential for applications to exceed the number of places available at entry to secondary schooling in the Barry area.
Whilst there is sufficient capacity overall in the Vale of Glamorgan to meet the needs of the future secondary school population, demand from within some school catchment areas is considerably less than the school is able to accommodate.
Proposed changes to St Cyres School catchment area
The proposal is to establish a dual catchment area for St Cyres School to include Pencoedtre High school catchment. This will be for a period of three years commencing 2022/23 to manage demand as a result of large year 6 cohorts progressing to secondary education and particularly in the Barry area.
A dual catchment area refers to an area serving more than one school. The proposal would include Pencoedtre’s High School catchment area within St Cyres catchment area. Pencoedtre would continue to operate and serve its existing catchment area.  

A dual catchment area would provide a wider pool of applicants with a greater opportunity of pupils getting into their school of choice, albeit within a defined geographical area. 

The complete secondary school catchment area review paper with the proposed change and admissions policy can be viewed on line at https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/living/schools/Consultations/School-Admission-Arrangements-2022-23.aspx The Councils Admissions Forum has considered this proposal. 

Proposed change to Ysgol Dewi Sant and Ysgol St Baruc catchment area
The Council is proposing to transfer the area of Rhoose into Ysgol St Baruc catchment area, the Rhoose area is currently within Ysgol Dewi Sant catchment area. The Rhoose area traditionally served the Barry area for Welsh medium primary provision.

Ysgol Dewi Sant has seen increasing pressure for school places from within the schools catchment area. The Council received more applications from children living within the school catchment area than places available for the reception intake for September 2020 with catchment children being denied places.
The Rhoose area is the furthest point in the catchment area from the school that would see reduced journey times for children if attending Ysgol St Baruc. Free school transport would be provided to Ysgol St Baruc from the Rhoose area as it is currently for Ysgol Dewi Sant but with journey times reduced. The Council would honour existing school transport arrangements at the date of change for those children currently receiving school transport and attending Ysgol Dewi Sant up until the last child finishes schooling at the school. School transport would not be provided for any new entrants to Ysgol Dewi Sant from September 2022 onwards. 
The numbers entering Welsh medium education from the Rhoose area have dropped overall since it changed from serving Ysgol St Curig to Dewi Sant catchment area in September 2015. Feedback has suggested that parents consider it a long way for children to travel.

Ysgol Sant Baruc is expanding to a two form entry school from September 2022 that will have the capacity to accommodate children from the Rhoose area. This would ease the pressure and demand for places at Ysgol Dewi Sant that would also provide a better balance of school places to meet future demand for Welsh medium education in the Vale of Glamorgan.
The consultation commences on the 14 December 2020 and ends on the 8 February 2021

.
Your views are important to us and there are a number of ways you can contact us.

You can:

· Complete the on line response form at: https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/living/schools/Consultations/School-Admission-Arrangements-2022-23.aspx
· Complete and return the attached response form to the address given at the bottom of the form

· Email the form or your comments to Admissions@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk 

If you do have any queries, please contact the admissions section on 01446 709725/727/844 or e-mail at Admissions@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk 
Yours sincerely 

M Matthews
M Matthews
M Matthews (Mr)

Strategy, Community Learning and Resources
Frequently Asked Questions 

 

What are the main changes to the admissions arrangements? 

 
The proposal is to amend St Cyres and Ysgol Dewi Sant school catchments areas so that they reflect the needs of the school populations. 
  
Does this affect the application process for primary and secondary schools?

No, parents are able to apply for a school of their choice in the normal way and oversubscription criteria will be applied accordingly where there are more applicants than places available. 

  

Will pupils be entitled to free transport?
Free school transport will be provided for pupils living three miles or further to their nearest or designated catchment area school for secondary education and two miles or further for primary education.
School transport arrangements would be maintained for those pupils who currently receive school transport to an affected school up until the last pupil finishes schooling at that school. 
Will the Local Authority be making other changes to its admission policy? 
No. there are no other changes planned for the admission year 2022/23.  
Time Line 

· Consultation ends on the 8 February 2021
· Consideration of comments and report to Cabinet March 2021 

· Admission arrangements must be determined by the 15 April 2021 

· If adopted, changes to admission policy will come in to force on 1 September 2022.
CONSULTATION RESPONSE FORM FOR COMMENTS IN RESPECT OF:

THE VALE OF GLAMORGAN COUNCIL - SCHOOL ADMISSION ARRANGEMENTS 2022/2023
CHANGE TO SECONDARY ST CYRES AND YSGOL DEWI SANT CATCHMENT AREAS
CONSULTATION CLOSING DATE: 8 FEBRUARY 2021
	Do you support the proposed change to St Cyres and Ysgol Dewi Sant school catchment areas?
YES 

NO 


	Comments:-




	Name and Address:-




Please Note:  This sheet is for consultation purposes only.  All comments will be considered within the consultation process, however, individual responses will not be provided. Please continue on a separate sheet where necessary. 
Postal Address for return of the response form:
Freepost RTGU-JGBH-YYJZ, School Admissions 2022/23, The Vale of Glamorgan Council, Civic Offices, 
Holton Road, Barry. CF63 4RU 
Alternatively you can: 

· Complete the on line response form at: https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/living/schools/Consultations/School-Admission-Arrangements-2022-23.aspx
· Email the form or your comments to Admissions@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk 

Vale of Glamorgan Equality Monitoring Form

	Gender and Gender Identity

	What is your gender?
	(  Female

(  Male


	At birth were you described as?
	(  Female

(  Male

(  Intersex

(  Prefer not to say

	Disability

	Are your day-to-day activities limited because of a physical or mental health condition, illness or disability which has lasted, or is expected to last, 12 months or more?
	(  Yes – limited a lot

(  Yes – limited a little

(  No

(  Prefer not to say

	Age

	What is your date of birth?

	National Identity

	National Identity – how would you describe your national identity?

	(  Welsh
	(  English
	(  Scottish
	(  Northern Irish
	(  British

	(  Other (please specify)
	(  Prefer not to say

	Ethnic Group

	Ethnicity – how would you describe your ethnic group?

	White

	(  Welsh/English/Scottish/Northern Irish/British
	(  Irish

	(  Gypsy or Irish Traveller
	(  Any other white background (please specify):

	Mixed/multiple ethnic groups

	(  White and Black Caribbean
	(  White and Black African
	(  White and Asian

	(  Any other mixed/multiple ethnic background (please specify):

	Asian/Asian British

	(  Indian
	(  Pakistani
	(  Bangladeshi
	(  Chinese

	(  Any other Asian background (please specify):

	Black/African/Caribbean/Black British

	(  African
	(  Caribbean

	(  Any other Black/African/Caribbean background (please specify):

	Other ethnic group

	(  Arab

	(  Any other ethnic group (please specify):

	(  Prefer not to say


	Welsh Language

	Please describe your Welsh language ability by ticking the relevant box(es) below.

	
	Understand
	Speak
	Read
	Write

	None
	(
	(
	(
	(

	Basic
	(
	(
	(
	(

	Competent
	(
	(
	(
	(

	Good 
	(
	(
	(
	(

	Fluent
	(
	(
	(
	(

	Sexual Identity

	Which of the following options best describes how you think of yourself?

	(  Heterosexual / straight
	(  Gay or lesbian
	(  Bisexual

	(  Other
	(  Prefer not to say

	Religion

	What is your religion?

	(  No religion
	(  Christian (all denominations)
	(  Buddhist

	(  Hindu
	(  Jewish
	(  Muslim
	(  Sikh

	(  Any other religion (please specify):
	(  Prefer not to say

	Pregnancy and Maternity and Maternity

	Are you currently pregnant or have you been pregnant within the last year?
	(  Yes

(  No

(  Prefer not to say

	Have you taken maternity leave within the past year?
	(  Yes

(  No

(  Prefer not to say

	Marriage and Civil Partnership

	What is your legal marital or same sex civil partnership status?
	(  Single, that is never married and never registered in a same sex civil partnership

(  Married and living with husband/wife

(  Separated but still legally married

(  Divorced

(  Widowed

(  In a registered same-sex civil partnership and living with your partner

(  Separated, but still legally in a same-sex civil partnership

(  Formerly in a same-sex civil partnership which is now legally dissolved

(  Surviving partner from a same-sex civil partnership

(  Prefer not to say


The Vale of Glamorgan Council


Learning and Skills 


Civic Offices, Holton Road, Barry CF63 4RU


Telephone: (01446) 700111 www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk


Cyngor Bro Morgannwg


Dysgu a Sgiliau


Swyddfeydd Dinesig, Heol Holton, Y Barri CF63 4RU


Rhif ffôn: (01446) 700111 www.bromorgannwg.gov.uk




















Correspondence is welcomed in Welsh or English/Croesawir Gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg neu yn Saesneg


